
Municipal negotiations stalled
 Netherlands 

After the sixth round of bargaining the negotiations over a new collective 
agreement for 160000 municipal workers have stalled. The FNV public service union 
is now reflecting on what steps to take and whether to organise any protest action. 
The union is bitterly disappointed by the VNG employer organisation's refusal to 
consider a health and wellbeing policy for the sector and its wholly inadequate pay 
offer. The FNV says that the latest offer of 4.9% is less than 2.5% over the proposed 
two-year agreement and so below the current inflation rate of 3%.The union argues 
that municipal workers should get a real pay increase and benefit from the current 
positive state of the Dutch economy.
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